

Deter Schiefke Member of Parliament / Député Vaudreuil—Soulanges

August 29th, 2016

Joe Roberts, Spokesperson The Push for Change Foundation C/O 3242 Mayne Crescent Coquitlam, BC V3E1N1

Dear Mr. Roberts,

You are an inspiration for all the youth across the country in surmounting difficulties faced by homeless people. Thank you for sharing your experience and hope by being a role model, in your quest to end youth homelessness.

I fully support your efforts in bringing "Push for Change" in the forethoughts of citizens across our country. Our country's youth face many challenges in dealing with complex issues in today's society. Unfortunately, the burden homeless youth face can seem insurmountable. By sharing your personal experience, you give hope to those that need it most.

I wish you much success with your efforts and look forward to hearing about your progress across the country.

Yours truly,

Peter Schiefke

Member of Parliament

Vaudreuil-Soulanges

Parliamentary Secretary to the Prime Minister for Youth